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Harbor Area Model ‘A’ Club  

 
Monthly Club Meeting and Banquet 

Some events are starting to happen! 

 First is our February “regular’ meeting will 

be on Friday, February 25th at the Walteria 

Clubhouse.  Open at 6:30pm for set-up and 

meeting at 7:30pm.  

 Safety check March 5th at Gordiniers. 

9:30am 

 The March meeting is on Friday, March 

25th. 

 The Board has re-scheduled the Annual 

Banquet for Saturday, April 9th at the 

BlueWater grill in Redondo Beach. More to come.

  

 Don’t forget to wear those masks 

2   Rob’s Words —  On-line security 
3 Birthdays/Anniversaries 
3   Editor’s Corner —  
4   Club merchandise 
4 Caffeine Cruisers—  
5 Tech Talk— Starter switch fix 
6   Scam warning 

 
7    Touring Events— 6-12volt converter 
8    For Sale  —  Misc 
9    Era fashions 1930 
10   Tour history—MAFCA convention 
11   Our Advertising Friends 
12   Officer List & Mailing Info 

Next Board Meeting  
 
The next Board meeting will 
be Saturday, March 5th at 
the Safety Check. 

Dedicated to preserving and driving the 1928-1931 Model ‘A’ Ford since 1957 
 Torrance, California  

 

Technical Activities 
 
Saturday mornings.  
We meet from about  
10 AM to noon to work on 
Model A projects.  
Bring your Model A by and 
we’ll work on it. 
Al’s Garage, 907 Van 
Ness, Torrance CA  
   (in the alley) 

2016-2020 MARC   
Award of Continuing Excellence 
for Harbor Light newsletter. 

2020 MAFCA  
Newsletter of Merit 

 2022  

Harbor Club’s 

60th Anniversary picnic 

Chevron Park, El Segundo, CA 

September 2017 



2 

   Looking Ahead 
 

    

 The Pandemic seems to be easing with many mask mandates being cancelled.  However, for now 

we will require masks at our meetings with the understanding that you can lower it to speak or drink and 

eat.   Refreshments will be after the official meeting to allow people to leave if not comfortable with 

lowered masks.   

 As we roll into spring and summer there will be more events to choose from.  I can hardly wait to 

get behind the wheel of my coupe again.   I had a hit and run accident and repairs, like everything, take 

time.  Charlie is posting Youtube videos which I think are interesting.  Check them out on Youtube; 

OneWhoCollects. 

 What tours or drives would you like to do as a club?  Many like to drive locally, so maybe smaller 

gatherings are something we can do more of.  If you drive your Model A to a local place for a meal, pro-

vide a time and place to meet so others can join you.  A drive around PV and visit to the Iowa, a coastal 

drive up and back from San Francisco, or maybe you want an original soda from the pharmacy in Pasa-

dena.  Long or short, all ideas which help us get together and drive are welcome.  

 Rob 

A Note from  

Harbor President 

Rob Hernandez 

On-Line Security 
 

The internet is great for connecting people, on-line shopping, email, sharing pictures, etc.  

However, this ability to communicate so easily also makes it a tool for scammers.  No matter 

what the email is saying, no board member of the club will ever ask you to buy gift cards or 

provide personal information you haven’t provided with your membership. 

As a general rule, never click on an included link in an email or provide information to a call.  If 

your bank needs information, call them directly or open your browser and go to their direct 

web site.   Many scammers have very convincing screens.  Even if you know how to check the 

URL address, it is best to just never click on the provided link. 

More information can be found at: 

https://www.usa.gov/common-scams-frauds 

https://www.consumer.ftc.gov/topics/online-security  

The FTC says romance scams are big since COVID lock downs started.  Sudden love interests 

may not be what they appear. 

 Rob 

https://www.usa.gov/common-scams-frauds
https://www.consumer.ftc.gov/topics/online-security
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March Birthdays March  Anniversaries 

 

Editor’s Corner By Dick Wyckoff 

 

 Lots of good things were discussed at the last 

Board meeting. Some future Friday night meeting dates 

were established: a date for the Annual Banquet was de-

cided upon (April 9th). Things are looking up! 

 It was good to see Monty Bates at the meeting. He is using an O2 device for his respiratory prob-

lems. In the mean time, no more recycled cans for a while. 

 The Club’s safety check this year will be at Jack and Joan’s home on Saturday, March 5th start-

ing at 9:30. Jay Skinner is bringing has new Burtz ‘A’ engine block and parts for a show and tell.  

We will have a ‘Taco truck’ there for our lunch this time. Cost per person is $10. 

 Our repair team has figured out what was causing Walt Hibbard’s Model A running problems. Some 

shorts in the ignition cables were found. Should be getting it back on the road soon. 

 After two years of no Orange County Pancake Breakfast, it is back on. Sunday, March 20th.      

Always looking forward to seeing our friends again. (See the flyer on page 7.) More info later. 

 

 Don’t forget, the next club meeting is Friday, February 25th at the Walteria Park clubhouse. 

    Dick 

 

3 Dianne Runyon 

4 Mary Ann Friedrich 

8 Richard Parrish 

12 Margaret Gott 

24 Jay Skinner 

25 Diana Murphy 

25 Jack  Goldberg 

28 Jim Perreten 

7 Dick & Jan Wyckoff 

7 Tim & Pat Harrison 

10 Monty & Donnis Bates 

20 Art & Daffy Wagner 
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Saturday Morning Coffee Gathering is Alive and Well! 
 If you are looking for a little tire-kicking adventure on Saturday mornings between 7 and 9AM, 
check out the Caffeine Cruisers at the corner of Artesia Blvd. and Hawthorne, in Torrance, CA. Sev-
eral of the Harbor Model A club members and other car enthusiasts of all  car types meet to talk cars. 
There are some very nice autos and some nice people there, too!  
The address is 17400 Hawthorne Blvd., Torrance CA. (at Artesia Blvd.) 
 Come on by and get your weekend started in true So. California style.  

2022 Membership, Roster and Club Merchandise Items  

 Ruxella and Jim have a selection of new Club merchandise. We have hats, shirts, patches, t-shirts and we 

still have 60th anniversary items for sale at a discount. More to come. The updated 2022 Harbor phonebooks/

rosters are available from Ursi free of charge through e-mail. Club members that don't attend events can re-

quest a phonebook/roster by mail. Contact Ursi Schmidt at 310-539-5391. Make sure Ursi has your latest info.  

Just a note: We regularly update the roster. If you have any address changes, phone number changes or email 

changes, let Ursi know. Let Dick Wyckoff know, too. He’ll put the info in the Harbor Light.        

Mr. President, 

 I am very pleased to inform you & my team that we have 

reached a new level of money raised via recycling cans & bottles. It 

has taken us over four year to reach $2,000 but we made 

it...thanks to all those members collecting!!! I have so many to 

thank...most of all Donnis for putting up with this. Current health 

concerns are ending this effort, for the time being, and I will be 

back in business in a few months.  

 I would ask our newspaper editor to put a small notice to 

once again, thank all those who made this possible!!!! 

Best regards, 

Monty 
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Technical Talk 
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This topic was discussed at the last Board meeting. 
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Touring Events 

Some possible future events/tours 
 

CCRG April 4,5,6. Paso Robles 

 

Henry Ford Picnic—June 

 

Solvang weekend—July 

 

El Segundo Car Show—August 

Wounded Worrior Car Show—August 

 

Model A Ford Day—September 

Harbor Area Annual Picnic—September 

 

Frazier Park Model A Ford event– Oct 

 

El Segundo Holiday Parade—December 

Wilmington Parade 
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Model A Tools in custom  

display case 
 

Excellent addition to showing  

your Model A. 

 

If interested, please call Ursi Schmidt at 

310-539-5391 or 

Email her at UrsiSchmidt@sbcglobal.net 

Asking:  $800 
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The Harbor Light is a monthly publication for the Harbor Area MARC/MAFCA.   All articles or want ads must be 
received by the 15th of each month in order to appear in the following month’s publication. Neither the Harbor 
Light and its staff, nor the Harbor Region of the Model A Restorer’s Club Inc. and Model A Ford Club of America, 
Inc. will assume any liability for errors or omissions, or for any liability or resultant damages for products, opin-
ions or services listed herein. Some information contained in our newsletter has been reprinted from other news-
letters; we thank and acknowledge them. Editor 
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Aquarium of the Pacific 
100 Aquarium Way 

Long Beach, CA 90802 

1-562-590-3100 

 

Comedy & Magic Club 
1018 Hermosa Ave. 

Hermosa Beach, CA 90254 

1-310-372-1193 

Our Advertising Friends 
CW Moss Ford Parts 
420 W. Chapman Ave. 

Orange, CA 92866 

1-800-322-1932 

 
Performance Plus Tire Superstore 

3910 Cherry Ave.  
Long Beach, CA 90807 

1-562-988-0211 

 

Snyder’s Antique Auto 
12925 Woodworth Rd. 

New Springfield, OH 44443 

1-888-262-5712 

 

MAFCA National Convention, Puyallup, WA 

July 2014 



 

M B RENTALS 

    Studio Equipment 

    Lights and Fixtures 

 

      Drain Marshall 
   Home: (310) 378-5061 

   Cell:  (310) 570-5938  
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25308 Crenshaw Blvd. 
Torrance, CA 90505 

Email: joeyssmokinbbq@outlook.com 

Proud printer of the ‘Harbor Light’ 

 
Some restoration required 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Ford+Model+A+Drawings&view=detailv2&&id=5550F79B282484C1C54AEC7D6E1A022467D7B4D8&selectedIndex=18&ccid=%2baJkYNR3&simid=607993045845607523&thid=OIP.Mf9a26460d477d0c920261ad706479251o0


From: 
Harbor Area Model A Club 
Dick Wyckoff, Editor 
337 Lomita St. 
El Segundo CA 90245 

2022 Board of Directors: 
President: 
Rob Hernandez      (310) 218-9309 
Email:    Rob.Hernandez@aol.com 
Vice-President: 
Dennis Simpson      (310) 343-8227 

Treasurer: 
Daffy Wagner        (310) 374-6113 
Secretary: 
Gloria Younkin         (310) 316-8722 
Tour Director:  Open 
 
Technical Director/Safety: 
Cliff LeFall        (323) 715-3153 

Appointed Officers: 

Membership: 

Ursula Schmidt    (310) 539-5391 

Historian:  Open 

 

Sunshine Secretary:  

Theresa LeFall     (323) 715-3153 

Advertising: 

Jim Huizdos     (310) 375-2737 

Refreshments Coordinator: 

Weeg Thompson   (310) 346-6409 

Regional Correspondent: 

Sue Hankins     (310) 782-0082 

Appointed Officers: 
Tool Custodian: 
Bob De Crescenzo (310) 540-3690 
Merchandise: 
Ruxella Speights    (310) 660-2243 
M/Sergeant-at-Arms: 
Jack Gordinier      (424) 263-2397 
Webmaster:   
Steve Thompson    (310) 346-6143 
Harbor Light Editor: 
Dick Wyckoff      
Phone:  (310) 322-8863 (h) 
 (310) 292-1929 (c) 

E-mail: JannDick@earthlink.net 

March 2022 

 

     TO: 

For MARC info and membership, see 
www.ModelARestorers.org 

For MAFCA info and membership, see 
www.MAFCA.com 

The Harbor Area A’s meet monthly on the last Friday of every month at the Walteria Park Clubhouse, located at  3855 W. 
242nd St. in Torrance, California.  Meetings begin at 7:30 PM (The park is located about 1-1/2 blocks west of Hawthorne Blvd. 
and one block south of Pacific Coast Hwy.)  We’d like to invite all interested parties, even if they don’t own a Model A Ford, to 
come and join us.  Our goal is to educate the public about Model A Fords  and have fun while doing it.   

The Harbor Light 


